
 

 

 

From the desk of Pastor Mark…  
 

My dear sisters and brothers in Christ! 
 
We all have quotes or passages or stories from the Bible that have special meaning to us: 
a “favorite” of a beloved friend or relative, or something you found that inspired you during a 
critical time in your life, or something that was used in a sermon or a Sunday school lesson 
that you found especially inspiring. 
 
Whatever the reason, Scripture can and should inspire us to do better in our lives and 
be better servants of Jesus Christ. 
 
But be careful!  Often, I have seen Christians - and even some ministers - twist or manipulate 
a passage to fit into whatever idea they might be holding, or point they are making.  In those 
cases, the Bible can become a dangerous tool in the lives of people who hear it. 
 
Examples: 

• In Jeremiah 1:5 God says, “Before I formed you in the womb, I knew you; before you 
were born, I sanctified you; and I ordained you a prophet to the nations.” This passage is 
often cited as one pertaining to unborn children.  Careful study reveals God was 
specifically speaking to Jeremiah. 

• Several passages in Leviticus 11 warn believers against eating shrimp, pork, and several 
other types of animals.  However, many will assert that the New Testament’s lesson is why 
we no longer have to follow these laws. 

• Matthew 10:34-36 says the following: “Do not think that I have come to bring peace to the 
earth; I have not come to bring peace, but a sword. For I have come to set a man against 
his father, and a daughter against her mother, and a daughter-in-law against her 
mother-in-law; and one’s foes will be members of one’s own household.”  I am concerned 
that other Christians, who have missed the message of peace from Jesus, use this 
Scripture incorrectly to justify war. I see Jesus telling us that his Word will divide people, 
even within families, like a butter knife divides butter - but he will not use the sword as an 
instrument of killing. 

 
Reading and studying the Bible takes the very best from us.  We must read carefully, think 
about what was read, listen to Bible teachers, and – most of all - use our brains to interpret 
everything we hear.  If we blindly accept whatever we are told about Scripture and its 
meaning, we are opening ourselves up to manipulation, deception, and misinformation; if 
that happens, how can we ever be effective workers to spread the Gospel to all the world?  
Amen! 
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Wednesday Night Supper  
 

 

 

 

Jan. 10 — Baked Chicken 
Jan Fitts 

 

Jan. 17 — Hamburgers 

Laurie Mitchell 

 

Jan. 24 —  Tacos 
Barbara & Don Tremble 

 

Jan. 31 — PW Taco Soup 
All proceeds benefit the 

Scholarship/Mission Fund! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Taking reservations during the pandemic 

has helped us to reduce food waste in the 

kitchen and improved our meal planning. 

We plan to continue the reservation 

process, but will also take walk-ins as long 

as we have extra food to serve. If you’d like 

to attend, please email Kay  

at kay@craig-heidt.com.  

Prices for the supper are as follows: 

Adults (age 13 & up)                 $5.00 

Children (ages 1-12)                 $2.00 

Family w/children ages 1-12    $12.00 

  (immediate family only please) 

To go plates                              $5.00 

We are accepting credit card 

payments at Wednesday  

Night Supper! 

mailto:kay@craig-heidt.com


 

 

Children’s Chime Choir: The Chime Choir meets in 

the Sanctuary at 9:30 AM on the 2
nd

 and 4
th

 

Sundays of each month. This is a chance for 

elementary aged children to get to ring chimes as 

part of Worship. We are excited to continue this 

new adventure! Please contact Megan Hogg 

(megan1661@yahoo.com) for additional details.  

The 2024 Offering Envelope Books are now 

available in the Narthex. Please sign your name by the 

number that corresponds to your book number. If you 

already have a book of offering envelopes, you can 

continue to use it since it doesn’t correspond to specific 

dates. Thank you for your continued commitment! 

mailto:megan1661@yahoo.com


 

 

 

Wednesday Night Supper Meal Tickets 
 

Finding yourself short of cash on Wednesdays?  You 
may now purchase meal tickets and pay by check or 

credit card.  Each meal ticket is good for four meals.  
There are meal tickets for Adults ($20/four meals), 

Children ($8/four meals) and Families ($48/four 
family meals). Purchase the tickets at the cashier 

each week.  

The Worship Team is seeking volunteers to help remove the Greens from the 

Sanctuary on January 7, 2024, immediately after the Worship Service.  As 

usual, many hands make for light work. Pizza will be provided for volunteers.  

So that lunch can be planned, please contact Donald McDaniel 

at dmcdan77007@sbcglobal.net or 713-294-4005 to sign up. 

mailto:dmcdan77007@sbcglobal.net


 

 

 

PW at a Glance  
 

PW UNWIND will meet on  1/2 at 6:00 p.m. at Kasra Persian Grill (9741 Westheimer) 

PW MODERATORS on 1/3 at 9:30 a.m. (Conference Room) 

PW BOARD MEETING on 1/3 at 10:15 a.m. (Conference Room) 

THE HORIZONS Evening Bible study using ZOOM will be on Monday, 1/8 at 7:00 p.m. 

PW DAY CIRCLE meeting on 1/10 at 9:30 a.m. (Conference Room).  
If you would like to join by Zoom, please contact Patti Nanney for an invitation.  

Lesson 5 Video: www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/sacred-encounters 

ZIP TRIP to the George H.W. Bush Presidential Library on  1/17 at 9:00 a.m. 

HAPPY HANDS will meet on  1/24 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. 

Bible Study Using Zoom: January 8th at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Lesson 5 of Sacred Encounters will be discussed by the group of 

women using Zoom on Monday, January 8th, at 7 p.m.  All SBPC 

women are welcomed in this Bible study group through 

videoconference!  Contact Sarah Powell at 

mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com to receive the Zoom invitation to join the 

meeting.   

The Unwind Dinner Group will meet in 

the New Year on Tuesday, January 2nd, 

at 6:00 PM at Kasra Persian Grill  

(9741 Westheimer, 77042). Please note that 

this is a Tuesday evening, not a Monday, due 

to the New Year’s Holiday.  

 

 

 

  Presbyterian Women this Month    

As usual, please respond only if you are attending to Jacquie Ballesteros at 

713-305-1114. This restaurant has been highly recommended by several 

church members. We hope you can join us! 

https://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/sacred-encounters/
mailto:mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com


 

 

SBPC Scholarship applications are now available for interested 
students! Completed applications are due May 1 for the year applying, 

and should be submitted to Sarah Dikeman for the women’s 
scholarship and Ken Crawford for the men’s scholarship. 

The January 17, 2024 ZIP Trip is to the George H.W. Bush 
Presidential Library and Museum. We will be carpooling from the 

church. Our estimated time of departure will be 9:00 AM, and we will 
return after 2:00 PM. The cost will depend on the number of people, 
however, it will be no more than $7.00. Please let Marguerite Priest 
know if you are interested in joining us at mepriest@hotmail.com. 
This trip is open to Presbyterian Women and Presbyterian Men! 

Happy Hands will meet on Wednesday, January 24th, 

at 9:30 AM in the Conference Room. Join us for some 

“stuffing and stitching” and lots of great conversation 

as we catch up after the holidays. See you there! 

mailto:mepriest@hotmail.com


 

 



 

 



 

 

Would you like to receive our weekly 

announcements via email every Friday?  

Sign-up by visiting our Church website,  

www.springbranchpres.org.  

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

B E AU T I FY  t h e  C HU RC H  

Would you like to beautify the Sanctuary on Sunday mornings 

while honoring a loved one or commemorating a special 

occasion?  The 2024 Flower Sign-Up Calendar is located in the 

Narthex. If  you are currently worshiping from home, but would 

still like to sponsor flowers for a Worship Service, you may 

signup digitally by using this form: https://

www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-

46865119-2024, or email jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org.  

The cost per arrangement is $65.00. Special arrangements vary and should be 

requested EARLY!  Checks should be written to SBPC and mailed to the Church 

Office (Attn: Jorida) or placed in the offering plate on Sunday mornings. 

If you are purchasing something for reimbursement by the church, 

please take a tax exempt form from the Church Office with you. You 

can keep it in your car, purse, or wallet! Help us save a few dollars 

the next time you make a purchase for the church. Thank you! 

 

 

 

Please don’t forget to turn in your Pledge Card for 2024. 

    You can find one in the Narthex, Church Office, or Parlor. 

For a digital copy of the Pledge Card, please visit 

www.springbranchpres.org/stewardship.  

There is a box in the Narthex for submitting cards. Cards can 

also be mailed to the Church Office, to the attention of 

Jorida. Thank you for your continued commitment!   

“What Shall We Bring?” Stewardship Campaign 

https://springbranchpres.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=2d9226bc0d06cb9ce38ab745e&id=bc068957b7
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-46865119-2024
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-46865119-2024
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-46865119-2024
mailto:jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org
http://www.springbranchpres.org/stewardship


 

 

FairBees Holiday Toy Drive 

The FairBees Square Dancing Club once again collected toys and monetary 
donations for the MAM Christmas Share Program. A special thanks to 

FairBees for their support of MAM! 

Our Girl Scout Troop 124182 presented a Lessons and Carols program last 
month to the residents at Parkway Place Retirement Community. They 
provided holiday cheer during their visit, and the residents and staff were 
very appreciative of the time and effort all of 
the Girl Scouts and their leaders put into the 
program. The Girl Scout Troop also 
participated in a Cookie Swap where they 
provided 56 boxes of Girl Scout Cookies to 
first responders at the Hedwig Village Police 
Department, City of Spring Valley Village  
Police Department, and Houston Fire 
Department Station 49. If you would like to 
learn more about our Girl Scout Troop, please 
join one of the Girl Scout Troop meetings, 
which are held on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday 
of the month at 5 PM in the Gathering Place.  

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church wishes to 
congratulate the Boy Scouts from Troop 478 who 
recently received their rank advancements and 
merit badges at the Winter Court of Honor that was 
held on December 11th. Between August 20th-
December 8th, 40 rank and merit badges were 
earned.  

If you are interested in learning more about Boy Scouts, please feel free to attend a 
Troop meeting at 7:00 PM on Monday evenings at the Scout Hut.  



 

 

SBPC will be participating in the 
 Annual Souper Bowl of 

Caring on Sunday, February 
11th to help tackle hunger in 

Houston.  

Please remember to bring your canned 
food items or monetary donation on 

Sunday, February 11th.  
Thank you for your support! 



 

 



 

 

A digital version of the form can be accessed here: https://forms.gle/gNq6fmuuXqgYC1GWA. 

https://forms.gle/gNq6fmuuXqgYC1GWA


 

 

Up to 75% off with 
code “SALE” at 

checkout  
(thru 1/4/24) 



 

 

William Stockton 1/20 
Bunnie Lezon 1/21 
Byron Goodrum 1/23 
Dr. Denise Wilborn 1/24 
Marc Bik 1/25 
Karina Ballejo 1/27 
Hazen Ballesteros 1/27 
Ben Dethloff 1/27 
Derek Dees 1/29 
Delia Nix 1/30 
Paul H. Laverty, Jr. 1/31 
  
  
  

  

Barbara Tremble 1/9 
Alexandria Balli 1/10 
Kaitlynn Turney 1/12 

Ramon Ballejo 1/15 

Dominic Tacchi 1/16 
Nora Wright 1/16 
Arthur Qualls 1/19 

Adam Tutt 1/19 

Lauralai Caldera 1/20 
Gerald Fitts 1/20 
Clayton Powell 1/20 
  
  
  

  

  

 

First Birthday Celebration of 2024 
 

Join us in the breezeway, weather 
permitting, for our first birthday 

celebration of the new year on Sunday, 
January 141th.  Immediately after worship, 
we will gather for light snacks as we honor 

our January birthdays! 



 

 



 

 

Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 

“Rejoice in the 
Lord  always;  

and again I say, 
rejoice!” 

-Philippians 4:4 


